Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 17 May 2017 in the Jubilee Room, at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:45pm

PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. L Jones (Chairman) 
Councillors: Mrs J Humphries, Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton, W J Snelson, M Snelson 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
3 Members of the public

1392. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of District Cllr. R McCardle and Cllr. Lewis.
1393. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of internet
1394. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 19 April 2017, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1395. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)

The application is ready to submit. It was agreed that at least two representatives from the Parish will attend the planning meeting in due course. Cllr. Mrs. Stanton agreed to speak to Cllr. McCardle for advice on how to proceed.
b. Affordable Housing
Following the annual Parish meeting, the Councillors discussed the comments that had been made by members of the public. Those members of the public present were asked if they had any specific comments / concerns. These were then also discussed. It was agreed that the biggest objection concerned the 3 executive homes, which were being seen by many as a bribery/compromise to enable the affordable housing.
It was understood from the questions asked to the landowner’s representatives at the recent meeting that they were unlikely to agree to just the affordable houses being built.
Cllr. M Snelson raised a concern as to the mix of houses given the age of the questionnaire. If bungalows are built for villagers to down-size, their houses may be too costly for connected people to acquire and, therefore, the objective of affordable housing to permit people to move back to the village, is not achieved. Cllr. W Snelson did, however, point out that the mix required could be different still in a further 5-10 years. The Clerk was asked to clarify the position with Lesley Birch – i.e. is there any possibility of the mix of properties being reviewed?

Various other discussions followed, these included whether the car-park and playground, once discussed, should be re-instated - the disadvantages being the costs of upkeep given the current precept. It was noted there were approximately 13 children younger than 6 years in the village. It was also noted that some of the trees in the field must remain in situ.

A number of Councillors confirmed they were in favour of the affordable housing, but as originally stated, had concerns with the market housing. These concerns had been magnified following last week’s meeting. However, the Council was split with some Councillors stating the affordable houses were needed as the priority, regardless of other requirements of the landowners. A vote was taken, however, due to the absence of one Councillor could not be concluded. The Chair agreed to speak to said Councillor the following day.

Update for minutes – the Parish Council agreed to support the proposal of 5 affordable houses and 3 market houses, by 4 votes to 3 – it has been agreed that all members of the Council will support this decision. 

c. Defibrillator

The next round of funding is now expected to commence during the second week of June. 
d. Permitted development at airport
As requested, Cllr. McCardle had spoken to those at the District Council with respect to notification of change of use applications. As he had previously mentioned a change of use is permissible for two years, after which time a planning application must be made. The person wishing to make a change of use must give “prior notification” to District Council. There is no requirement for the Council to inform anyone else although they do usually inform near neighbours, hence the Parish Council had not been notified of the change. Obviously if and when a planning application is made the usual consultees which, includes the Parish Council, would be consulted.
There was concern amongst the Council members that if planning permission was sought after 2 years (i.e. on the expiration of the permitted development), the permission may be granted.

Cllr. Mrs. Rees agreed to speak to the new site manager before the next consultative committee meeting and research what they are permitted / not permitted to do.
e. EE
Cllr. Mrs Stanton confirmed that EE will be attending the June meeting of the Parish Council. It has been confirmed that masts cannot be sited on the exchange building, therefore, it is anticipated they will need to be placed on the Red Lion pub or a private dwelling. The equipment will run off the fibre optics that have now been installed in the exchange.
f. Jacs UK Ltd – Speed calming measure
The clerk had obtained additional literature as to available calming measures and the associated costs. It was agreed that this should be circulated and followed up at the next meeting.
1396. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Cllr. McCardle had emailed the Clerk to request details of flood risk areas. A discussion followed and highlighted the following areas:
-Six Ashes Road – past Bobbington Barn to Damson Cottage – too much water 

draining down Six Ashes Road for the culverts and field available, 

resulting in flooding in the garages of the cottages.

-Six Ashes Road from A458 to Bobbington – culverts not working resulting in the 

above problem.


-Six Ashes Road – brook which goes under Six Ashes Road by Glebelands, 25 and 

23 Six Ashes Road – the brook needs attention and is regularly flooding the 

gardens of 21 and 23 Six Ashes Road.


-Whittimere Lane – in the dip alongside Whittimere Farm – work was started at 

this site, however, was not completed – there is still a hole in the road.
Whilst discussing these areas, it was noted that the culvert just down from White Cross crossroads is still not fixed – the culvert has collapsed and requires attention.

The Clerk was also asked to request that we receive advanced notification if someone is to attend site, to permit someone to meet them and explain the issues.

A proposed order for the redirection of footpath 24 had been received – there were not believed to be any issues within respect to this, however, it was agreed to circulate the document and any comments could be submitted individually.
1397. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Village Hall
Nothing further to report from Annual Parish meeting.
Church of the Holy Cross 
The next newsletter is due to be delivered to Parishioners at the end of June. Reverend Sue is currently seeking news and other information to be included.
Corbett School 

Nothing further to report from Annual Parish meeting.
Community Speed Watch (“CSW”)

Nothing further to report from Annual Parish meeting. A Community speedwatch engagement meeting is to be held on 12 June 2017 – Andy Burton is hoping to attend. The CPSOs are hoping to carry out more sessions in the coming months.
The Clerk was asked to enquire whether the latest statistics were available from the speed enforcement vehicles
1398. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
a. Proposed Vodafone mast at airport
Given the proposed mast to be sited at the airfield, a member of the public questioned whether the EE solution would add any value. It was noted that both were due to a government initiative to improve national coverage. EE and Vodafone were unlikely to allow each other to use their masts. It was noted by those present that mobile phones can be connected to the internet to boost signals.
b. Affordable Housing consultation

It was noted that the numbers present at the recent annual Parish meeting were lower than expected – the Council were asked what steps had been taken to publicise the meeting. It was explained that notices had been placed on the notice boards, website and facebook. In addition, the facebook post was “boosted” to all people registered on facebook and living within a specified postcode. An email was also sent to all people who left an email address with the Council following the first public consultation.
c. BT phone box
It was reported that the BT phone box had been vandalised in the last week. It was noted that it is one to be removed in the near future. The Clerk agreed to contact BT.
1399. FINANCE
i. Governance statement Annual return 31 March 2017
The annual governance statement was reviewed and completed.
ii. Accounts year ended 31 March 2017

The Clerk provided copies of the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2017. Cllr. W Snelson proposed and Cllr. Mrs Rees seconded, that they be taken as read, this was agreed by all present. The Chairman and Clerk signed the annual return. 

b. Review of Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment

It was agreed to defer this to the next meeting, due to additions required in respect of the Community speed watch programme.

c. Insurance – The annual renewal notice had been received from Zurich insurance – it was agreed that the policy should be renewed given there was only a nominal increase in premium. The Clerk agreed to review the policy and speak to Zurich with respect to the Community Speed watch radar and equipment. As such the cheque will be approved at the next meeting.

d. Cheques

There were no cheques requiring approval.
1400. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received
b. Responded to: 
i. PA 17/00229/FUL: Proposed agricultural barn and access from the road, New Kartar Farm New Road Swindon Dudley South Staffordshire DY3 4PP – objections noted at the last meeting, however application withdrawn.

c. Outcomes:

	17/00171/FUL

BOBBINGTON


	Primrose Cottage Gospel Ash Road Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EE 
	First floor extension forming bedroom and en-suite
	APPROVE Subject to Conditions


	
	
	
	

	16/00048/FUL

BOBBINGTON


	New Kartar Farm New Road Swindon Dudley South Staffordshire DY3 4PP 
	proposed agricultural barn and access from the road
	Application Withdrawn


	16/01112/COU

BOBBINGTON


	Land On The North Side Of Six Ashes Road Bobbington South Staffordshire   
	Creation of natural burial ground with parking and pavilion on agricultural land.
	Application Withdrawn


d. En

e. E
f. Enforcement matters:

The lights both internally and externally at Brelades were raised – they are frequently on all night and are very bright in colour. Other properties in the vicinity have had to apply for permission to use such bright lights. The Clerk again agreed to ask the District council for a review.
1401. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Mrs. Rees reported that the next meeting of the consultative committee will take place next month, it is anticipated the outcome of the public consultation will be available.
1402. CORRESPONDENCE
PCSO Crime report for 1 April to 15 May 2017. Cllr. Mrs Stanton reported 2 

attempted break-ins, one being a garage and the other a van, where the 

window was broken.

Thank you email from County Councillor Brian Edwards (received prior to 

elections)


South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Summer school holiday provisions

SSC Volunteer awards 2017

Letter to Councils re update on local policing
Healthwatch Advisory Board – public meeting 18/5/17

National Village of the year competition 2017

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Highways – Pothole updates 16/05/2017; 

8/05/2017
Community speedwatch engagement meeting 11/5/17 notification/invitation email

VAST newsletter – 11/05/2017; 28/4/2017
SSCVA e-bulletin – 11/5/17
SSCVA Goodlife agent briefing 27/4/2017

Gavin Williamson update –  19/4/2017
1403. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. W Snelson explained he was due to attend the Police Accountability event and asked if there were any Police matters to be raised – the following were discussed – a greater visibility of Police and ongoing issues with fly-tipping.
It was noted that that the bench in the church car park was in need of attention, however, the bench was purchased by the Kellett family, with only the memorial plaque being funded by the Parish Council.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 21 June 2017 at 7:30pm. 
Meeting Closed 9:10pm
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